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To whom it may concern 

SUBMISSION TO THE TREASURY CONSULTATION OF THE  

CONSUMER DATA RIGHT STRATEGIC ASSESSMENT 

The Australian Retailers Association (ARA) would like to thank the Treasury for the opportunity to 

provide a submission in response to the Consultation Paper published in August 2021. 

The ARA is Australia’s largest and oldest retail industry group and represents around 7,500 

independent, national and international members. The ARA is the trusted voice for Australia’s $360 

billion retail sector, which employs more than 1.2 million people. 

The ARA agrees with the Consultation Paper in that consumers should be empowered to benefit from 

the data held about them and that, with their consent, the use of this data should be used to 

strengthen competition, market efficiency, innovation, and productivity.  

We welcome the opportunity to contribute to the Treasury’s strategic assessment and its potential 

application to the retail sector, to ensure that any proposed extension of the Consumer Data Right 

(CDR) provides benefits to Australian businesses and consumers, while achieving stated policy 

objectives. 

 

Consumer data use in retail 

The careful use of consumer data is widespread and growing in the retail sector, with many retailers 

utilising loyalty schemes which leverage consumer data to tailor a customised experience and provide 

benefits to their customers.  

Different organisations monetise their consumer data differently – this is a core part of their 

business model and source of competitive advantage – and therefore any changes to the way 

businesses can use data has potential to be disruptive. Additionally, most organisation within the 

retail sector are likely to carry less comprehensive data in many instances than organisations in the 

banking or energy sectors, and a CDR that is implemented for the retail sector should consider these 

differences. However, there is a potential benefit in setting clear expectations for the governance, 

capture, and sharing of data for private entities. 

While it is unclear how Treasury is seeking to implement CDR or which areas may be subject to 

legislative intervention at this early stage, there are areas where government guidance would 

provide clarity for retailers and enhance the customer experience. For example, businesses stand to 

benefit from a clear understanding of how data can be used or shared with third parties, while 

consumers could benefit from simple ways to provide consent or choose to provide their consumer 

data to businesses to obtain a tailored shopping experience.  






